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CMSAA FALL MEETING – Agenda

Thursday, September 14, 2017
Location:
Eagle Mountain Middle

Time:

4:00 p.m.

1. Attendance & Introductions
	Banting
	
	Maillard
	

	Citadel
	
	Maple Creek
	

	Como Lake
	
	Minnekhada
	

	Eagle Mountain
	
	Monty
	

	Hillcrest
	
	Moody
	

	Kway
	
	Scott Creek
	

	Pitt River
	
	Summit
	


2. Acceptance of AGM minutes (see p. 2-15)
3. Fall Sports – decisions for each sport and potential coaches meetings
a. Field Hockey – Kelly Murray
b. Swimming – Scott Turner

c. Cross Country – Judith Hightower
d. Gr. 6 Volleyball – Darren Domingo and Krissy Eppele
e. Gr. 7 Volleyball – Tu Loan Trieu 
f. Gr. 8 Volleyball -  Jessica Bell
4. Triple Ball Rules email Anders Nordby if you need a copy of the rules.  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YrTClx9MyzY 
5. Treasurer’s Report & Fees – Paige Perry
a. School fees will be the same as last year.  $375 per school plus $0.75 per student based on school numbers from the 1701’s.  Expect to hear from Paige Perry regarding what your school owes.  
6. Secondary School Teams (BCSS email)
7. Questions and Other Business

8. Date for Winter Meeting: _________________________________

CMSAA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA

Wednesday, June 7, 2017
 Location: Samz - 2342 Elgin Ave, Port Coquitlam
4:00pm

See end of document for notes on agenda items

1. Introduction and Welcome
a. Attendance – All schools represented except Minnekhada and Scott Creek
2. Adoption of Spring Meeting minutes
a. Motion to accept Andrea (Maillard)

b. Second by Jill (Banting)
3. Coaching Recognition
a. An amazing list of coaches this year, 35 years Rob Foote among many others.

b. Clothing to be given for each school.  Each prize given for each school.

c. Scott Creek coaches awards – Alex will take and deliver to SC
4. CMSAA Builder Award – Dave Jones 

a. Steve Roos makes the presentation to Dave Jones
5. Reports from Spring Sports Coordinators

a. Badminton – Terry Argotow

b. Rugby – Andrew Graham & Ian Robertson

c. Track & Field – Careen White & Rick Dhaliwal 
6. President’s Report – Anders Nordby
7. Treasurer’s Report – Paige Perry

a. Proposal for next year that the exec use 1701 numbers to create costs for schools.  Instead of schools figuring out on their own.

b. Idea for next year.  We need to stress that all schools need to take a part in hosting tournaments in vball and bball.

8. Table Talk Discussion Item: ***Should we buy a new district wrestling mat on “credit” then pay back the account rather than collecting yearly fees until we can afford to buy a new wrestling mat?***
a. Ask high schools to see if any of them will be upgrading their mats. CMSAA can possibly buy a high school mat second hand for cheaper $3000.
b. New mats are much easier to store and transport
c. New mat set can cost about $8,500 - $10,000
d. Corrie Hampton’s father at Hillcrest has connection to buy SFU used mats at a good rate
e. Suggestion to NOT BUY Resilite type mat.  Hard to move.

f. Paige suggests keep $5,000 in the CMSAA account as a buffer for future years.
9. Association Positions

a. Election of Executive Officers 2017-19

i. Current exec has been voted back in to serve another 2 years
b. Sport Coordinators  - volunteers 2017-18
i. Cross-Country – Judith Hightower
ii. Field Hockey – Kelly Murray
iii. Swimming – Scott Turner and Angie/Bart V.?
iv. Volleyball – grade 6 – Darren Domingo and Krissy Eppele
v. Volleyball – grade 7 – Tu Loan Trieu
vi. Volleyball – grade 8 – Jessica Bell
vii. Basketball – grade 6 – Ron Lee and Darren Domingo
viii. Basketball – grade 7 – Stefan Lageston
ix. Basketball – grade 8 – Anders Nordby and Alex Abello  
x. Basketball – Brad Christiansen and Alex Abello
xi. Wrestling – Paige Perry
xii. Goodminton – Terry Argotow
xiii. Rugby – Andrew Graham and Ian Robertson
xiv. Track & Field – Careen White and Rene Fouquette
c. Support Positions  - volunteers 2017-2018
· Members-at-large
· Andrea O’Neill

· Nick Saranchuk
· Website Coordinator
· Gavin Hanna
10. Thanks

a. Kevin – moving on to Maple Ridge high school.  Many years of service in middle school, coaching wrestling/rugby etc.

b. Rick D. – now admin at Citadel, many years of service

11. Adjournment
a. Ralph – move to adjourn

b. Andrea - seconded
 CMSAA SPRING MEETING AGENDA
Thursday, March 30th, 2017
Maple Creek, 4:00 p.m.

1. Sign-In and Attendance
	Banting
	Jill Anderson
	Maillard
	Andrea O’Neill

	Citadel
	Ralph Goring
	Maple Creek
	Ron Lee

Andrew Graham

	Como Lake
	Terry Argotow
	Minnekhada
	

	Eagle Mountain
	Anders Nordby
	Monty
	Paige Perry

	Hillcrest
	Stefan L.
	Moody
	Alex Abello

Kris Svorinic

	Kway
	Ian Robertson

Trevor C
	Scott Creek
	Jeff T.

	Pitt River
	Susana Alves

Steve Roos
	Summit
	Rich Dhaliwal

Rene Fouquette


2. Track & Field Preparation – Rick Dhaliwal and Rene Fouquette

a. Mini meet dates

i. Wed., April 26

1. East – Pitt River

2. West – Como Lake

ii. Wed., May 3

1. East – Maple Creek

2. West – Eagle Mtn.

iii. Eagle mtn will try to host a meet using Heritage field

b. District Meet – Wed., May 17 8:30am-3pm
c. Host schools can make a judgement about what events happen at their meets

d. Javelin will continue only with the grade 8s

e. Triple jump will be kept in for this year.  Schools can opt in or out of training or sending participants for the meets

f. In addition to your school event that you will be running at districts, 2 Adults needed to help with district marshalling, please send names to Rick, Rene, or Corrine

g. Special abilities kids, be sure to encourage these kids to run, jump.  Goal to have these kids participate in the meets
3. Winter Sports Reports and Coordinators Recognized

a. Gr. 6 Basketball – Ron Lee

i. Play dates before the final meet to get schools the chance of playing games
b. Gr. 7 Basketball – Stefan Lageston 
c. Gr. 8 Basketball – Anders Nordby
d. Wrestling – Paige Perry and Committee

i. Schools that do NOT have wrestling mats

1. Eagle

2. Monty

3. Pitt older

4. Kway has the old district green

4. Spring Sports

a. Badminton – Terry Argotow

i. Dates will come regarding meets

ii. Numbers are usually really big

iii. District end of year events will only be for grade 7 and 8s

iv. ADs please feel free to set up your own mini play dates for grade 6 if interested

b. Rugby – Andrew Graham & Ian Robertson

i. All students are able to join other schools to play rugby

ii. No coaches meeting, dates and schedules will be mailed out

iii. April 18 girls

iv. April 20 boys

v. Jamboree events work well

vi. Club involvement for extra volunteers, reffing

vii. Mouth guard mandatory ($3) / Cleats
c. Track & Field – covered earlier in meeting

d. Net Ball – Jeff T.

i. BC Netball has sent free coaches and clinics

ii. Thursday at 4pm-6pm at Scott Creek

iii. Only Girls / grades 6-8
5. Finances
Budget expenses for Basketball 2017

Cheques for refs
120.00

120.00

60.00

60.00

Total  360.00

Cheques for scorekeepers

80.00

Total 80.00

Thank you for hosting gift card

25.00

Total 25.00

Total expenditures for basketball 2017

465.00
Financial Statement up until March 29th, 2017

Collection of money from participating wrestling schools

Monty


110.00



Expenses to be paid out from collection
Minnekhada

110.00






Scott Creek

125.00



SFU



600.00

Hillcrest

105.00



Mat tape (4 schools)

400.00

Maillard

125.00



Hosting school


150.00

Kway


175.00
                                            Total                                                1150.00


Eagle Mt.

 35.00

Banting


250.00

Maple Creek

 85.00

Summit


 30.00

Total


1150.00

Expenses to be paid out from operating budget

St. John’s Ambulance 
400.00

Ribbons


106.49

Pizza (2 meetings)
30.10




52.52

Pizza & Incidentals
250.00

Ice and Baggies

 11.00




Total


850.11

6. AGM

Choosing a date and location for late May or early June

· Wed. June 7 at Samz Pub

AGM recommendations
***Should we buy a new district wrestling mat on “credit” then pay back the account rather than collecting yearly fees until we can afford to buy a new wrestling mat?***
7. Coaching Recognition every 5 years of service at any school level 
i. ADs should send Anders Nordby a list of full names, in last name alphabetical order of anyone who coached at their school this year. Do not send what sport they coached, do not put a coach’s name in the list more than once, no matter how many teams/seasons, just put their name once. If someone recently changed their name (ie marriage) please make a note on the list.  Due by Thursday April 13.  
8. Builder Award
-outstanding contribution at school, district, multiple sports, time, effort, philosophy – big picture contributions, long standing service to Middle School Athletics 

-names get forwarded to Executive traditionally and is decided on by them in May planning meeting for AGM

Coordinator Reports:

Grade 7 Basketball Summary 2017

 

Strengths

1.        Coaches adaptability and open to suggestions, even last minute, in scheduling and overall support of the system

2.       Charles Best contribution for hosting our finals along with Maple Creek, Como Lake, Eagle Mountain and Minnekhada.

3.       Volunteers were plentiful for district tournaments

 

Concerns

1.       Coordinator spent more time on maximizing playing time versus skill matching teams up.

a.       Scott Creeks problem 

2.       Many volunteers were inexperienced

a.       New ref for boys game with EM  - big thanks to St. Prix

3.       Computer Problems that delayed info sharing

a.       Hillcrest problem that will be solved
1.  For the finals, the reffing rules were changed (refs were not rewarding shooting fouls), need to be consistent.
 

Questions

1.       How were games for the teams/coaches/schools?

2.       Grade7 Grade 8 comparison – should the systems be the same?

3.       How were school referee situations this year compared to last?

4.       Thoughts on Basketball finals?

5.       Suggested changes again for next year’s Gr.7’s?

Stefan Lageston

Hillcrest Middle School

604-936-4237

Grade 6 basketball

 

The one day event seemed to go off without a hitch. We had the grade 6 districts this year at 4 venues, one high school ,Charles Best (other High Schools were unable to host) and three Middle Schools, Pitt River, Summit, and Maple Creek. By all accounts, everything went well and the new system of playing 4 on 4 certainly helped at the middle schools.

 

I suggest we keep with this system for another year.

 

Thanks

Grade 6 coordinator

Ron Lee
Athletic Director/PE  Coordinator
Maple  Creek Middle School
604-464-8581

2017 Gr. 8 Basketball Summary
Facts:

· Regular Season Upper Level Boys = 6 teams, Girls = 6 teams 

· Regular Season Lower Level Boys = 9 teams, Girls = 7 teams
· Playoffs A teams Boys = 8 teams, Girls = 7 teams

· Playoffs B teams Boys = 10 teams, Girls = 10 teams

· A Playoffs were Tuesday-Thursday Mar. 7-9.  Mar. 7 was hosted at middle schools.  Boys semi’s were at PMSS on Mar. 8 and finals Mar. 9 at HWSS at 3:30pm.  Girls semi’s were at HWSS on Mar. 8 and finals at HWSS on Mar. 9 at 4:30pm.

· Carded adult refs did all semi and final games at a cost of $30/person/game.

· Boys Champion was Maple Creek, Girls Champion was Monty.
· Snow interrupted some regular season games due to poor driving conditions.

Suggestions to Consider for Future:
· Have one student ref and one carded adult ref for all semi-finals.  Two adult carded refs for finals.

· Have the B mini playoff tournaments on Wednesday so there is no conflict with school staff meetings.

· At the beginning of the season when trying to decide if your team is at a higher or a lower level, each coach would give a rating of "3" to players who play rep basketball, a rating of "2" to players who are rep athletes in other sports (HPL soccer or the hockey or lacrosse equivalent) and a "1" to players who play house basketball or just school basketball. Take the 6 teams with the highest average numbers, and label them as "upper level."  The rest would be “lower level.”

· “Bill Trask Rule” – Both teams match top players all on first line.  Next line lower level players, next line even lower or mixed.  Need to discuss with other team’s coach before the game to compare rosters for this to be effective.

· Teams rotate point guards throughout game.

· All-Star game and skills competition.

· Help man-to-man defense in the A division.  The weak side can come off their check and sag to the key.
Wrestling Summary

Hello all,

This is a recap of this year’s wrestling season. 

First of all, I want to express my gratitude to each and every coach/affiliate to SD43 wrestling.  You are the BEST group of people to work with as everyone is helpful, accommodating, and willing to collaborate to provide our students with the best season.

We had our initial meeting in January amidst the threat of snow to divide all the jobs.  It was then that we decided to have the districts at Kway.  Thank you to Ian Robertson for organizing this. 

We had our first take down meet at SFU.  It was a bit tight as we only had ½ the gym, but we managed to make it work.

Thanks to Rebecca for arranging St. John’s Ambulance and to Cori Hampton for being the liaison between us and SFU.

Following this, we had split the schools into two and sent some to Maple Creek for a mini-meet.  Way to go Ron!  The mini-meet at Kway was cancelled due to snow-again.  

Our 2nd meet at SFU was cancelled due to an issue at SFU with some parents, which had nothing to do with SD 43.  So thank you to Hillcrest and Maillard for taking on this meet at the last minute.  Way to go Cori and Lawrence!

We had a successful 2nd meet at SFU in the whole gym and managed to finish at a reasonable time.  

On Feb.22 we met at Monty to work on the bout sheets.  Thank you to all those who managed to attend.  Thanks to Kerrin for taking the lead on this.  We were all ready to go-except for the fact that I didn’t clear the early dismissal with administration on time ( I appreciate the patience from Steve Roos!

Finally, we got to Kwayquitlam and had a smoothly run District Meet.  Thank you to Justin for ordering and picking up of the rosettes and ribbons.  Ian had his student leadership kids all prepared for timing and running information.  Thank you to all the coaches/kids/SFU people for helping to ref.  We truly appreciate the power of technology and Kerrin for tabulating the scores. 

Congratulations 

Overall winner- Banting

Girls-Banting

Boys 6/7-Maillard

Boys 8-Banting 

How was the money spent?

We as a group collected $5 for each participant, for a total of $1150.00

We decided to give $600 to SFU (which is significantly less as we didn’t have as many meets up there, nor did we have many volunteers as refs due to exams)

Each hosting school is going to receive money for mat tape. ($100.00 x 4 schools) = $400.00

Kway paid out $250.00 for pizza and incidentals which will come out of our operating budget.  They will also receive $100.00 from the money collected after the tape and $600 fee has been deducted.  Please feel free to ask questions or add to this if you have any concerns.  Feedback will help for next year.

St. John’s Ambulance will receive a total of $400.00 which will come out of the operating budget as well.

Feedback:


-people want to have Districts at SFU.  Look at their schedule too.


-contact the high schools earlier to look at their schedule for refs.


-good to have many people helping with the bout sheets.

-traveling bin with stopwatches, flipcharts, wrist and ankle bands, and sharpies, pencils, paper, etc. so that we always  have them in one . Create new table signs when a mini meet is hosted at the same time as another one.

THANK YOU (
Paige Perry

Badminton Report 2017 

Badminton continued to be a popular activity at the middle school level.  All schools that I spoke to ran clubs with many schools reporting numbers in the 50’s or 60’s .  Numbers for the district tourney’s for 7’s and 8’s continued to be strong.  When numbers are so high, court space and time on the court can be an issue,  Also, the difficulty in choosing who to participate is increased.

A breakdown this year occurred in the league play. Only 3 schools were willing to be part of league play and because of numbers between a large school and a small school, it did not seem feasible.  As well, other issues were involved, including driver availability, coach interest or coach availability.

The two tournaments ran well with a large thank you to Dave Jones at Charles Best and many thanks to the teachers who volunteered at Best.  The quality of badminton was quite good in general.  Winners at the Grade 7 level were both boys and girls from Summit Middle (one in a huge comeback in the final match) and at the Grade 8 level, Eagle Mountain took the boys and Maple Creek took the girls.
One issue brought up was the dominance of club players in terms of who was taking home the trophy.  Certain schools seem to have stronger programs.  I would call this a good thing however.

Terry

2017 Track and Field Summary 

We had a great season.  

 We want to thank the host schools for Pitt River, Maple Creek, Como Lake and Monty for their hard work – the mini meets all went smoothly.  Some reflections for next year with regards to mini meets:

· Do we still include Triple Jump at all meets as it is not widely attended? 

· Long Jump and High Jump – 2 attempts only

· Host schools field all questions in regards to rules and events at the mini meets

The District Track meet ran smoothly – we finished Just on time.  The timer is such an awesome addition and we would like to see this continue.  People really liked that we had sandwiches for lunch and not pizza. Some suggestions for the District Meet

· Field events have only 3 participants from each school helped the meet completed on time

· Long Jump and High Jump – 2 attempts only

· 1500m boys and girls should run separately 

· Schools need to ensure that they have only the allowed number of participants

· Schools need to ensure that they have the correct sticker size for student participants 

· If a school has a girl running up for a boy relay team – please advise the committee in advance

· Schools need to ensure to let students know that placement is based on time – not each individual heat – this was much better this year, however some students were still confused – continue to review and stress with students. 

· 4x200- stagger start, cut in for 3rd runner – educate students during practice about this
· We would like to buy about 20 cones that would belong to CMSAA for the meet – 14 would have labels on them with the school names and the others would be used to help marshal students. 

CMSAA RUGBY RPEORT 2017

Ian and I would like to extend a huge and heartfelt thanks to all those involved for a fantastic rugby season. As you know, for many of the coaches and sponsors, it is a 5 day a week commitment once the season begins.

In the fourth year of our format of having all schools come to one location, we feel that, once again, we have accomplished our goals of creating a big club atmosphere along with ensuring that every school, no matter how few players they had on their roster, had a team for their students to play on. Also, we believe that the Middle School Rugby season modelled and taught the students respect for their opponents, for the officials and for the time and effort their coaches put into making the season a success.

Thanks to Scott Creek for hosting each week

Thanks to all the coaches and community volunteers who supported the athletes.

Thanks to Sean, Josh, Art, Stefan, Ian R., for refereeing along with me.

Thanks to Wendy, Art and their student teachers for providing a concession each week, ugly jersey giveaways and Root BEER floats after the three final tourneys.

As Ian and I were not available for all tourney days this year, a big thanks to everyone for pitching in to make each tourney day run well. You are a great team to work with.

The final tourneys featured a showdown to see who would come away with the district trophies. Here were the first-place winners:

Girls: Bantcrest (Banting and Hillcrest)

Gr. 8 Boys: Hillcrest

Gr 6/7 boys: Hillcrest

Cheers,

Ian and Andrew (your friendly neighbourhood Rugby c0-coordinators)

2017 CMSAA President’s Report


Another year has come and gone for the CMSAA and it was business as usual for the 2016-17 CMSAA school year.  This year marked year two for myself - Anders Nordby as President, Ron Lee: Vice-President, Paige Perry: Treasurer, Mary Lowther: Secretary Treasurer, Alex Abello: Secretary, Andrea O’Neill and Bart V.: Members at Large, and Steve Roos: Admin Rep.  I would like to express my most sincere thanks to all of them for their support and expertise at their position’s.  This executive functioned as a true team and at the heart of every decision they kept what is best for our athletes and members in mind. 

In the Fall season, we offered Swimming, Field Hockey, X-Country, and Volleyball.  Thanks to Scott Turner and Angie Vanstaalduinen, Kelly Murray, Kate Zubick, Bart V., Tu Loan Trieu, and Jessica Bell for volunteering to coordinate these sports.  

In the Winter Season, we offered Basketball and Wrestling.  Thanks to Ron Lee, Stefan Lageston, Anders Nordby, and Brad Christianson for coordinating Basketball.  Some changes made to basketball this past season was going to a 4 on 4 format at the grade 6 level.  I think this was a successful change and will likely continue next year.  At the grade 8 level, we moved to a tiered system in the regular season so that schools played other schools closer to their skill level rather than their geographical location.  Skill level was decided at the coach’s discretion and seemed to be a successful change.  Next year, coaches will consider a more formalized way of deciding on what tier each school team should be. For the playoffs, there were many opportunities for all skill levels thanks to many venues hosting both A and B tournaments.  All that being said, this year basketball did have some challenges with students playing up at the grade 9 level but through communication between AD’s, the middle school executive, and the high school executive; plans have been made to try and remedy the issue before next year. 

This year Paige Perry, with the help of all Wrestling coaches made sure wrestling ran smoothly.  We continued to partner with SFU but our district tournament was brought back to Kway.  Craig Geddes at Terry Fox Secondary has also offered a loaner wrestling mat to middle school.  This will go to Eagle Mountain who has no wrestling mat in their school and will be required to return it when Terry Fox needs it back. 


Another variable we encountered this Winter season was snow.  Some events throughout the Winter season were canceled due to the snow and safety for our athletes.

In the Spring season, we offered Track and Field, Rugby, and Badminton.  Thanks to Careen White, Rick Dhaliwal, Rene Fouquette, Charlotte Hasabe, Ian Robertson, Andrew Graham, and Terry Argotow for volunteering to coordinate these sports as well as Scott Creek for hosting every single CMSAA rugby game.  The only exception was the exhibition games played at Eagle Mountain where teams from Vancouver Island took part in a 7’s tournament versus teams in our association.   

One final thank you must go out to our secondary schools who have hosted more middle school events this year than I can remember.  This type of collaboration and communication will no doubt lead to improved relationships between both middle school and secondary school associations.  


At last year’s AGM, the no minimum number rule was voted in.  I believe that the adoption and implementation of this rule was a success and allowed schools to compete with whom they had as well as communicate to coordinators and opposing coaches their team’s intentions from game to game.  Bottom line, kids played sports, trophies were awarded, kids ate pizza, and next year we will do it all over again.

In closing, I want to thank all of you, the members who are here today as well as those who are not in attendance.  You continue to donate your time and skills to coach and sponsor because you know the positive impact sport has on a middle school student and your school community.  As I look ahead to next year, I hope to see all your familiar faces as well as many new ones at the pool, on the trails, in the gymnasiums, on the mats and fields, and at the track with smiles on your faces and the middle school sporting spirit in your hearts.  
Sincerely,

Anders Nordby

CMSAA President
